Information Bulletin       
Issue: 02-07 September 2007  

Queensland Office of Higher Education 

Higher Education Approvals and Policy Team

I am pleased to provide the latest bulletin for 2007, containing information on a number of recent and proposed changes within the higher education regulatory environment in Queensland and at a national level.  Please feel free to contact anyone in the Accreditation team regarding any of the information in this bulletin, or you may prefer to discuss matters at the next Provider Information Session. 
Chantelle Smalbil

Acting Manager Accreditation

Information Session

The next provider information session will be held on 16 November 2007 from 9.00am. We would welcome suggestions for topics for discussion. 

Annual Reporting

In accordance with the dual-State annual reporting process, the meetings of both the Queensland Ministerial Advisory Panel (MAP) and the Victorian Higher Education Advisory Committee (HEAC) have now been held and it is anticipated that the initial feedback on reports should be received by providers by the end of September 2007.   The letters will provide general feedback for all providers as well as specific feedback for your institution and requests for further information as required.  
Changes to Legislation and Regulations
The National Guidelines for higher education approval processes are soon to be submitted to the Ministerial Council on Education, Employment, Training and Youth Affairs (MCEETYA) for approval after recently being endorsed by the Joint Committee on Higher Education (JCHE). The National Guidelines will replace all jurisdiction-specific guidelines currently in use.  The Office of Higher Education (OHE) is currently working on revising the legislation and fee regulation for Queensland to align with the changes in the revised National Protocols and the National Guidelines. It is expected that the legislation and regulation amendments will be finalised by mid-2008. MCEETYA has requested that there be greater parity of fees between jurisdictions with the introduction of the revised Protocols.  At present, Queensland fees are comparatively lower than most other jurisdictions, and it is therefore expected that there will be an increase to the fees charged to providers wishing to operate in Queensland.
Course Survey Data
As a result of the legislative amendments required with the introduction of the revised National Protocols, a decision has been made to simplify the requirements in the revised legislation for course survey data.  To alleviate the issues that we’ve had in the past, it has been decided to simplify the reporting process and it is proposed that a small amount of data will be required in the Annual Reports instead.  The following types of basic data will be required under the revised legislation:

· Number of full-time students undertaking the course;

· Number of part-time students undertaking the course;

· Number of female students undertaking the course;

· Number of male students undertaking the course;

· Number of overseas students undertaking the course;

· The broad field of education to which the course belongs.

Mutual Recognition Process
Over recent months there have been some delays and difficulties with the Queensland OHE receiving applications for interstate recognition.  A reminder to any providers who are seeking accreditation of courses in Queensland as the secondary jurisdiction -  submissions must be received in Queensland at least 6 months prior to the date by which you would like to deliver the courses in Queensland, and the submission must address criteria specific to delivery of the courses in Queensland.  Whilst the Mutual Recognition process recognises the primary jurisdiction’s accreditation decision with regard to curriculum, the Queensland-specific details must be assessed by a Queensland panel and a site visit undertaken. The Queensland process cannot commence until the primary jurisdiction has held its first meeting and/or there is a clear indication from the primary jurisdiction of the expected decision on accreditation.  Therefore, it would be appreciated if you could please add the secondary jurisdiction timeframe to your planning for any future submissions under mutual recognition arrangements (i.e. submit your primary jurisdiction application 18 months prior to reaccreditation being due). 
Major Changes
The Managing Changes to Courses or Provider Information section of the Queensland Guidelines outlines the parameters for change applications. Notification of any proposed changes that will affect accreditation (including changes to courses, delivery arrangements and organisational arrangements) should be made to the Accreditation team prior to the change being made. The team will assess if the change is Major, Minor or Notifiable and, if necessary, the information will be sent to panel experts for assessment in line with accreditation requirements. Typical changes and the level of approval required can be found on pages 42 to 44 of the Guidelines. Please note that, for a Major Change, Ministerial approval is required and therefore sufficient time should be allowed for assessment and Ministerial approval (typically 4 months is a suitable timeframe). If the change proposed is of a significant magnitude, submission of a full new application for accreditation may be required. Typical examples of this can be found on page 44 of the Guidelines. 
When submitting an application for change, please provide as much information as possible regarding the current accreditation arrangements and the proposed changes. The following information is helpful when assessing the change and it is suggested these items be included along with the pertinent change information: 

· for curriculum changes, a comparative table, along with any new subject outlines;

· for organisational changes, any financial and delivery impact of the changes (negative or positive) and full details of any new staff or governing body members;

· for site changes, a table comparing old facilities and new facilities and floor space, and a floor plan of the new site. 
Please note that all proposed changes should be submitted to the Accreditation team with ample time to be processed prior to the change being implemented. There have been a number of cases recently when the change has been identified inadvertently by a member of the team or a change application has been submitted after the change has taken place. This will no longer be accepted practice in future and breach notices will be issued. 
Financial Reviewers
It is with much sadness that we announce the full retirement of our contracted Financial Reviewer Vince Bourke. Vince officially resigned from his role with the OHE in February 2007 and after much consultation, we have recently appointed professional accounting firm Moore Stephens to conduct the financial reviews. Brian Selvaratnam and Mike McDonald from Moore Stephens are expected to complete their first financial reviews for 2007 by the end of September. With the retirement of Vince, there is now quite a backlog of reviews due and it is anticipated that Moore Stephens will be carrying out 2 – 3 reviews per month for the rest of this year. Therefore, if your last financial review was carried out more than three years ago, please expect a phone call from Moore Stephens in the coming months to arrange a time for them to visit.

Accreditation Team Staff Update

A number of personnel changes have occurred within the accreditation team in recent months, with the farewell to Annie Erichsen and Karen Cowell and the welcoming of Justine O’Regan, Catherine McTavish, Melanie Lawrance and Elizabeth Phillpotts. The table below provides a current contact list for staff as well as their roles within the team.
	Team member
	Position
	Phone
	Email

	Ian Kimber
	Director, Office of Higher Education
	07 3234 1955
	ian.kimber@deta.qld.gov.au

	Helen Lawrance
	Manager Accreditation
	07 3237 1172
	helen.lawrance@deta.qld.gov.au

	Chantelle Smalbil
	Senior Policy Officer, Accreditation
	07 3237 0717
	chantelle.smalbil@deta.qld.gov.au

	
	Please note that Chantelle will be acting as the Manager Accreditation while Helen is on leave from 3 September 2007 until 5 November 2007. During this time, she will be available on Helen’s phone number.

	Elissa Greer
	Senior Policy Officer, Accreditation
	07 3237 0127
	elissa.greer@deta.qld.gov.au

	Justine O’Regan
	Policy Officer, Accreditation
	07 3237 0392
	justine.oregan@deta.qld.gov.au

	
	Justine joined the team in May 2007 as a Policy Officer and will be working on changes to the Act, major projects and course assessment processes.

	Catherine McTavish
	Policy Officer
	07 3237 0310
	catherine.mctavish@deta.qld.gov.au

	
	Catherine joined the team in March 2007 as a Policy Officer to assist the Director and will be working on changes to the Act, major projects and some course assessment processes.

	Elizabeth Phillpotts
	Policy Officer, Accreditation
	07 3237 0717
	elizabeth.phillpotts@deta.qld.gov.au

	
	Elizabeth joined the team in September 2007 as a Policy Officer and will be working on a part-time basis on Tuesdays and Thursdays, assisting with major projects and course assessment processes. Elizabeth also works part-time for the Department in the CRICOS team.

	Penny Harrison
	Acting Senior Administration Officer
	07 3237 0107
	penny.harrison@deta.qld.gov.au

	Melanie Lawrance
	Acting Administration Officer
	07 3237 0390
	melanie.lawrance@deta.qld.gov.au
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